
 

     CITY OF WASHINGTON, ILLINOIS 
Public Works Committee Agenda Communication 

 

 

Meeting Date:  03-01-2021 

 

Prepared By: Kevin Schone- Public Works Director 

 

Agenda Item:  Gilman Sump Collection Project  

 

Explanation: This year’s budget allowed for installation of a sump collection system at two locations 

on Gilman, the 100 block just north of BR24, and the 300 block just north of Elgin. These two areas 

had been experiencing icing in the winter months due to sump discharges, creating safety concerns at 

these locations. This project was completed in late 2020 with positive results. 

When staff asked for pricing from three area contractors for the project referenced above, we also 

asked for a quote for a sump collection line to be installed to remedy icing problems between 104-206 

Gilman for future consideration. The results of these efforts are shown below. 

 

GA Rich                     $74,952.00 (Includes full restoration) 

 

Walker Excavating   $85,000.00 (Includes full restoration) 

 

Hoerr Construction   $93,500.00 (No restoration included) 

 

 

Fiscal Impact: This project is unfunded, however there are sufficient funds in the stormwater budget 

to complete this project, account #218-00-800-5000 

 

Recommendation/ 

Committee Discussion Summary:  The funds available are due to the Oakwood Heights storm sewer 

not being completed. This project was held off due to Covid concerns and also because it was thought 

that storm sewers on Hilldale would need to be lined prior to the Hilldale reconstruction project. Staff 

televised these storm sewers and determined they were not in need of lining and because of this there 

are sufficient funds to complete this project now rather than budget for it in the 21/22 FY. 

As you can see above, GA Rich is the low quote at $74,952.00. GA completed the first two sections of 

the Gillman sump collection project, and as such, staff recommends moving forward with this project 

to eliminate the safety concerns being caused by the sump pump discharges and ice accumulations 

along Gillman. GA has assured this project can be completed by April 30th if approved. 

 

Action Requested:  Recommendation to move to City Council for approval. 

 

 
  


